
Some policies which would cut human CO
2 output

The experts assembled for COP 26 claim that the world’s average temperature
is rising and that the cause is the output of too much CO 2 and methane by
mankind.

This being so, shouldn’t they require all anti Climate change conferences to
be digital events? It is quite obvious that Glasgow is producing a surge in
emissions from travel, banquets and air conditioned hotel use. A cavalcade of
85 vehicles to bring the US President does not offer a good look for all
those telling the rest of us  to walk or cycle.

The debate should begin by looking at population growth. As a freedom loving
democrat I do not recommend population control policies. However many
countries do express views on population numbers and family policy. China,
the world’s most populous country for many years did have a one child policy.
Most countries do have family policies based around taxes, benefits, child
care and education policies. Does COP 26 have something useful to say about
how many people the world can sustain and what is a sensible balance between
helping families without providing financial incentives for larger families?

For any given country policy should take account of the needs of wildlife and
nature. Too many people can mean the removal of habitats from wildlife, and
the loss of species.The best green policy the U.K. could adopt is to return
net migration levels to those of the 1990s before Labour opened our borders.
At current rates  we need to build a city the size of Plymouth every year to
accommodate new arrivals. This generates a lot of extra  CO 2 for the
construction. It erodes our countryside. It requires expansion of public
services.

The governments assembled could all pledge to green their own activities,
switching all public buildings to electrical power and removing diesel and
petrol cars to show the rest of us how to do it. If they pioneered maybe they
could get the costs down making it more attractive and feasible for others.
Saving energy is a good idea and requires millions of sensible daily
decisions. Before the pandemic I went to a big government meeting on green
matters. The  sun was shining  strongly through the windows of a huge
government room, where all the many bulbs in the chandeliers were alight. I
was the only one who asked if we could turn them off.
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